September 10, 2013

CITY CLERKS OFFICE City Hall 70 Collier Street BARRIE, Ontario L4M 4T5



Dear Sirs and Mesdames:

RE:

Official Plan Amendment, Amendment to the Zoning By-Law and Plan of Subdivision Kierland Developments Inc./Graihawk Estates Inc./3590 Peter Limited (Auburn Developments Inc.) - Northwest of Ardagh Road and Wright Drive and North of Kierland Road and Gore Drive File: D09-OPA31/D12-404/D14-1556

I am disadvantaged by the short notice given to provide substantive submissions on such a significant disruption to the Ardagh Road/Wright Drive/Keirland Road and Gore Drive community.

I have concerns about the development of Environmentally Protected Wetlands and these concerns are centred on the manner in which these lands are acknowledged and accommodated.

I will be asking what consideration has been given to the conservation and management of these long standing natural habitats and what steps will be taken to ensure strict compliance with environmental legislation and regulation.

Respectfully,

Penelope R. Gane

Kelgoe R. Gre

September 7, 2013

David Paul & Nancy J Clark



Mary Hlak.

Dawn McAlpine City Clerk City of Barrie PO Box 400 Barrie, ON L4M 4T5

Re: File D09-OPA31/D12-404/D14-1556

Mayor and Members of Council:

We received the NOTICE OF A PUBLIC MEETING concerning the application by Steve Stapleton of Auburn Development Inc. to redesignate the subject lands from Agriculture (A) and Environmental Protection (EP) to Residential Single Detached Third Density (R3) and Residential Multiple (RM2).

We are strongly opposed to this proposal and in particular the rezoning of the first block, Phase 2, located at the corner of Ardagh Road and Wright Drive. There is a majestic stand of pines on this land and we believe it should remain zoned as Environmental Protection (EP).

Today, when there is a global initiative towards sustainable environmental practices, why a developer would buy land that is zoned (EP) and expect to have the land rezoned for residential seems rather irresponsible.

Our ancestors had the foresight to set this land aside and to plant these beautiful trees. Previous politicians even had the sense to zone this land as Environmental Protection (EP). The very least we can do is to continue to respect their decisions.

We urge the General Committee of the Council of the Corporation of the City of Barrie to not approve this application to rezone.

Sincerely yours,

David Paul Clark & Nancy J Clark